
 

Submission from Penzance Tuna Bay Property Owners Association. 

 

We support the existing Rai Valley transfer station for the community in  Penzance 

Tennyson Inlet as we are accustom to taking our own rubbish out to the t/f station. 

We are opposed to any rubbish collection in Tennyson Inlet, this is an area of pristine 

beaches and outstanding scenic native bush, any collection of rubbish for recycling would 

encourage more rats, mince and cats to the area destroying years of community effort in 

towards eradicating them. I am aware the Rai Valley T/F station, despite being extremely 

neat and clean has up to 12 cats frequenting the site, imagine how attractive to the cats 

overflowing bins full of old fish scraps from the boating public would be. 

People come from all over the country to access the walking tracks in Tennyson Inlet for the 

native bush and bird life, we need to insure we do our upmost to preserve what we have 

not destroy it. 

The extra trucks on the Tennyson Road will also take its toll on the road. 

 We the Penzance community have funded our own mulcher to mitigate the green waste 

issue.  

The status quote has worked well for this area, all we ask for is  better recycling  and 

extended hours at the Rai Valley T/F Station.  

 

Beryl Archer 

Chairperson                                                                                                                                       

Penzance Tuna Bay Property Owners Association. 

 

 


